
 

 

April, 2016 

Well, we had a nice March shoot. Weather not tooooooooo cold and a bit damp, but 

all in all it was fun. Bill Grubaugh was shoot host and had a selection of targets on 

the range. We had 12 shooters, including James, one of Bill’s clan. Temperatures 

were in the upper 30’s. We had a couple of ties, but at the wrong end of the scoring. 

Ron Goudy took first place, hitting 9 out of ten targets. We started the Hall of Shame 

early this year. Guess who dry balled? None other than Dave Nunes. We have a few 

members with heart issues, Tom Darfus and Page. Just keep everyone in your 

prayers. Hope everything is better soon. Hopefully the weather will get in the 50’s 

and 60’s for April. 

Our next shoot is Saturday, April 2nd. The shoot starts at 10:00 but try to be there by 

9:00 to get the range racks in shape. We have rack boards to hang, backer boards to 

cut and new hangers to put on. Any help is appreciated. The April shoot host is Tom 

Darfus with Kevin helping. I’m sure we can find some help for Kevin if Tom can’t 

make it. Hope your better soon, Tom 

The Pheasants Forever youth event at Campbell’s range is Saturday, April 9th. Mark 

sent out an email earlier for interested persons to help. Thanks in advance.  The kids 

really do enjoy shooting the muzzle Loaders. If you want to participate, please let 

Mark Hazel know so he can get you on the “insurance list” for the sponsors. 

See you April 2nd. 

Enjoy the warmer days of spring, 

Your Prez, Rick  


